
Minutes of the Prescott Bee Club 

• July Meeting 7/20/2024 
 

 Prescott Valley Elk’s Lodge. 6245 E. 2nd St.  

The meeting started at 11:07 with Greetings and introductions by 

Braidy Boen, Club President.   Braidy also reported on the memorial 

service for Club Member Tommie Parcell.  Braidy discussed tips to manage 

through the summer dearth.    Braidy also discussed upcoming Club 

activities, including the Prescott Christmas parade on December 7.  The 

theme this year is Heroes for the Holidays.     The PBC had a float last 

year and the consensus of those involved is that the Club should do that 

again in 2024. 

Club Treasurer Barbara Peterson reported that the Club now has official 

501(c) status, as the application was approved by the IRS. Barbara also 

reported that the Club now has 105 paid members.           

Club Secretary Kathy Koorenny presented the Bee Literary Moment. 

The Club members had lunch and then were joined by Bob Schmalzel, who 

gave a follow up discussion on Africanized Bees and the Verde Valley Bee 

colonies visited by the Club in May 2024.    

The meeting was adjourned prior by or before 1:00 p.m. 

 

Officers present:    Braidy Boen, Barbara Peterson, Kathryn Koorenny 

16 Club members were present.    

     

 
 


